
 
February 27 2015 JULIAN’S PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

 
 

Streatham Site 

HURRAH! On Wednesday 25th February we were 

finally able to open the doors and welcome children 

onto our new Streatham site. It has been a long 

journey but well worth it in the end. The school was 

officially closed on the Thursday before half term so that the various 

moves could begin and staff worked really hard to ensure that the 

respective sites were shut down completely or partially so that we were 

ready for the removal company to start on the Monday of half term.  
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Attendance 
4AM has top attendance marks for the week   

9th-13th February is with 100%. Well done. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  % attendance 

RLC 82.5 

REE 87.02 

RCA 79.63 

RLM 67.92 

RGM 85.83 

1C 99.17 

1GA 79.57 

1P 82.76 

2V 94.58 

2J 84.17 

2ME 74.58 

3G 83.75 

3CC 99.17 

3E 81.03 

4AW 92.5 

4AM 100 

5RJ 99.17 

6NA 99.17 

Half term was extremely busy with the 

removals (four days’ worth of actual 

moving and the complete shutdown of 

Dunraven and partial shutdown of West 

Norwood!) It was then “all hands on 

deck” to ensure that the furniture and 

equipment were moved to the 

appropriate sites. During this period, contracts commenced 

for the new site including the kitchen and cleaning as well as 

setting up new security arrangements. Signage within the 

building was completed together with the activation of 

alarm systems, intruder alarms, the installation of fire 

extinguishers, staff training and the start of renovation 

works on the MUGA. On Monday 23rd and Tuesday 24th 

February all staff ’worked’ on the Streatham site to set up 

the new school in preparation for the opening on 

Wednesday 25th February.  

My huge thanks go to the staff, who have worked 

extremely hard and always with a smile to ensure that the 

transition to the new site was smooth and that the school 

was ready for the children when it opened.  It is testament 

to the dedication of the team and their hard work that we 

managed to do this within the time constraints. Feedback from the children has been extremely positive with 

comments such as ‘this is what a primary school should look like’ 

to:  

‘I like the school because I like the space in the playground. My 

favourite part is the hall’ Ra’ees 

‘I like the school because it’s quicker to get to and we have an 

amphitheatre’ Xxander 

‘I like the way the playgrounds are set out and the stone for 

Jingru in the centre of the amphitheatre’ Kristen 

‘The classrooms are very spacious and bright, not bleak and 

clinical’ Theo 

‘I like the stone for Jingru and I think the toilets are funny’ Soraya 

‘I like the classrooms because they are cosy and spacious’ Eden 

‘I like the classrooms because they are a better shape and I also 

like the playground and the hall’ Dina 

‘I like it because it is massive and absolutely futuristic. The 

architecture is fantastic. Thank you for designing this beauty’ 

Luka 

I really really really like the playgrounds because of all the 

different climbing frames and the field. When I walked into the 

school it made me smile’ Scarlett A 
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Short Story 
Competition 

 

Write a short story, but 
under a pseudonym! This is a 

made-up name that hides 
your real identity! There are 

four categories: 

Early Years – spoken story 

Years 1 & 2 

Years 3 & 4 

Years  5 & 6 

Prizes awarded! 

Dress up day! 

 
On World Book Day, 

Thursday 5th March, 

come to school dressed 

up as your favourite 

book character.  

All Julian’s staff will be 

doing the same, so join 

in the celebration! 

Monday 2nd – Friday 6th March 

To commemorate World Book Day, Julian’s is 
dedicating ‘Book Week’ to celebrate all things reading.  

 
1P Visit Kew Gardens 

Before half term 1P enjoyed a 

fantastic trip to Kew 

Gardens. As well as visiting 

the largest collection of 

living plants in the world, we 

also used public transport to 

get there and back. We used 2 trains and negotiated Clapham 

Junction, the busiest train station in Europe.  

When we were at Kew Gardens we were able to experience the 

two different types of rainforest; tropical and temperate. We 

also found out about all the useful products that come from the 

rainforest. Chocolate, coconut, coffee and many different types 

of medicine all come from different rainforests around the 

world. It was a fun day out and we learned lots of interesting 

facts. Many thanks to all the parents and carers who were able 

to help.  

 

Educational visits next week 
Friday 6th March:            
Year 5 visit to Thames Explorer 

 

Forest School Streatham - After-School Club 

Does your child enjoy exploring the great outdoors?  

At Forest School afterschool clubs the 5-week Spring 

programme will be packed full of woodland games, 

natural arts & crafts, and building key survival skills. 

Sessions are delivered by Forest School qualified local 

mums. Spaces are currently available on Thursdays. 

Please contact: Gemma at 

treemenduslearning@gmail.com to reserve your place.  

Additional information is available from the website: 
www.treemenduslearning.co.uk 
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